
Young People 
 
 
All children are welcome to stay with their parents in the Meeting Room during 
meeting for worship, if that suits them. There is also a Children’s Meeting for 
those aged 10 and younger.  While we say it starts at 10 am, in reality it is
helpful 
for parents to bring their children to the Annex (which is located in the grounds 
of the Meeting House), a few minutes prior to 10 am so that parents may come 
into meeting for worship on time. Children are brought into the Meeting for 
Worship during the final 10-15 minutes before ‘the rise of Meeting’ at 11 am. They 
are then cared for during notices (until about 11:15). Parents are responsible for 
their own children from that point. Contact person for the Children’s Meeting is 
Sue Stover (stoverwatts@gmail.com).
 
 
 
All young people are welcome to participate in the Meeting for Worship. In 
addition, there is a monthly gathering of those aged 10 years or older. 
Nicknamed the ’10 and ups’, this group – which also includes parents and other 
interested adults – meets at 9 am on 3rd Sundays at a local café (currently 
i-Press Cafe, 421-425 Mount Eden Rd), and then moves by 10 am to the Mt Eden 
Meeting House for meeting for worship, as well as a time of
reflection/discussion. 
Contact person for 10+ group is Joel Hildebrandt (senorjoel@gmail.com).
 
 
 
There are gatherings for young people occurring nationally including camps for 
Junior Young Friends (13-16 year olds) and Young Friends (16 years and up). 
There are also national family-friendly gatherings including Summer
Gathering 
(which happens over New Years each year), and events at the Whanganui 
Friends Settlement. For more details about activities for families, children and 
young people, speak to the ‘Elder on duty’, contact the Friends Centre 09 630 
6834, or email the contact people noted below. 
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Welcome to Mt. Eden Meeting for Worship. We meet from 10am – 11am 
on Sunday mornings (for additional meetings and activities, see 
overleaf). We gather in silence - open to the leadings of spirit. This 
may lead to vocal ministry (when someone stands to speak) or it may 
lead to a silent meeting for worship. Rather than having one Minister 
or Pastor, Quakers believe that there is that of God in each of us and 
that in the gathered silence, any of us may feel the call to speak. 
 
From 11-11:15 we have announcements and notices, and this is followed 
by morning tea and hospitality – please feel welcome to participate. 
Children’s Meeting and Programme for Young People: 10am -11:15 am in 
the Annex (the building behind this one). For more details, please see 
overleaf

Income Inequality and Poverty: a Quaker
Response



Calendar of Upcoming Events

These events occur in Winter of 2019 in addition to the 
regular events over the page.

Regular Events at Mt Eden Meeting 



Special Feature

Income Inequality and Poverty: a Quaker Response
The Living Wage Movement:
The first legislation on a minimum wage covering all employees in New Zealand was
enacted in 1945. The Government conducts a review of the statutory minimum wage
annually.  In 1946, the minimum wage was 83% of the average wage, but by 2012 it was
only 53%. The statutory minimum wage was no longer a living wage.
The Living Wage campaign says wages should be based on need and not left to the
market. It seeks to influence the use of public money to support living wages.
 
On Sunday 16 June, Garey Russel, who has lived and worked on this issues in 5 different
countries as an academic & economist with Pacific & EU regional economic
development programmes, will guide a discussion and Q & A about creative ways to
fund the Living Wage, and will review his submission to Parliament, a key point of
which is to look at other means of collecting Government Revenue without individual
tax/PAYE or a tax on the wage.
 
Child Poverty Action Group:
As of 2016, 295,000 children are living under the 60% income poverty line in New
Zealand. That is 28% of all children. Friends are very concerned about child poverty and
are aware that many other factors contribute, such as family violence, poor housing,
mental ill-health, costly medical treatments, etc.
 
Child Poverty Action Group (CPAG), an independent charity whose goal is to eliminate
child poverty in New Zealand, arranged Post-Budget Meetings in Aotearoa, and our
Representative Shirley Freeman attended in Auckland, along with 3 other local Quakers.
 
The government states that it is committed to continuing with the idea of promoting the
notion of 'wellbeing' in its annual budgets from now on. Families of nearly 500,000
children will benefit from no longer having to pay school donations as a result, and
support for children in state care will increase. However, the current approach to
addressing this dire situation, Working for Families, is unfair because the minimum paid
work requirement for the In-Work Tax Credit excludes many of the poorest children.
Children’s needs do not change just because parents lose hours of work or have to rely
on social security benefits. It is the worst-off children who miss out on a tax-funded
payment system. The denial of this payment has been a major factor in entrenching child
poverty
On 18 August, Mt Eden Meeting will host our 3rd Sunday presentation by Frank Hogan,
housing spokesperson for CPAG. All are welcome to attend.
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